

Town of BOW MAR Colorado

5395 Lakeshore Drive • Bow Mar • Colorado 80123 • 303-381-4960

Friday, March 31, 2023

Mr. Jason Crow Office of Representative Jason Crow 2170 S Parker Road, Suite #280 Aurora, CO 80231

Re: Support for Community Funding Request from the Town of Bow Mar, Colorado

Dear Representative Crow:

David Peterson, a trustee for the Town of Bow Mar and our public works commissioner recently sent a funding request for road surface and associated signage replacements/repairs for roads leading to one of our open space areas known as Mary's Meadow. I am asking for your support of this project and the associated funding request. As part of this project, signage along the roadways will be repaired along with street markings which will help create a safer driving environment. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

TOWN OF BOW MAR

Bryan L. Sperry

Mayor

BLS/ss

March 31, 2023

To: Rep. Jason Crow

RE: Community Project Funding (CFP) Request Form

Rep. Crow,

This letter is to reach out to you for your support for the Town of BowMar Proposed project for the Community Project Funding (CPF) Request. As outlined in our Request Form, the Town of BowMar provides access to the open space just south of Marston Reservoir (affectionately called "Mary's Meadow", because one of our past Mayors, Mary Carter, was the spearhead to purchase the property and open it to the public).

Due to the Covid virus over the past few years, the open space has received "extensive" use by hikers, bikers, dog lovers, elderly, etc. and the access roads have endured excessive wear and tear. In addition, the Town has decided to replace worn stop signs, add additional stop signs and install stop bars at the stop signs to improve the safety for pedestrians, bikers, young children, and the elderly. These stop signs and stop bars will be included in the project to remove and replace the existing roads to provide a much safer road for the pedestrians and bikers.

Thank you for your support of our project and feel free to contact me if you need any additional information regarding the project request, costs, etc.

Best.

David Peterson Town of BowMar

Public Works Commissioner/Roads Commissioner

March 31, 2023

To: Rep. Jason Crow

RE: Community Project Funding (CFP) Request Form

Rep. Crow,

This letter is to reach out to you for your support for the Town of BowMar Proposed project for the Community Project Funding (CPF) Request. As outlined in our Request Form, the Town of BowMar provides access to the open space just south of Marston Reservoir (affectionately called "Mary's Meadow", because one of our past Mayors, Mary Carter, was the spearhead to purchase the property and open it to the public).

Due to the Covid virus over the past few years, the open space has received "extensive" use by hikers, bikers, dog lovers, elderly, etc. and the access roads have endured excessive wear and tear. In addition, the Town has decided to replace worn stop signs, add additional stop signs and install stop bars at the stop signs to improve the safety for pedestrians, bikers, young children, and the elderly. These stop signs and stop bars will be included in the project to remove and replace the existing roads to provide a much safer road for the pedestrians and remove and replace the existing roads to provide a much safer road for the pedestrians and bikers.

Thank you for your support of our project and feel free to contact me if you need any additional

information regarding the project request, costs, etc.

gest,

David Peterson Town of BowMar

Public Works Commissioner/Roads Commissioner